
DG Johnson receiving an award from Lok Pui
Lam of Po Leung Kuk.

DG Johnson presenting a cheque to
Chairman Wai-man WOO of Po Leung Kuk.

Governor’s Message

From 1 July 2001, District 3450 comprises 49 clubs, 42 in Hong Kong, 6 in Macau and 1 in Mongolia.  This Governor’s Monthly Letter is
issued to presidents, secretaries and directors of clubs and District officials.  It is also available on the District Website:  http://www.rotary.org.
hk from where readers can access photos of club and district activities at the District Album.  PP Parry Poon is Managing Editor.  Phone him
at 2579 1023 or fax him at 2877 3336 with your feedback.
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Dear Fellow Rotarians and Friends,

Two Rotary events took place on 26th
January, the District Interact Conference and
District Soccer Tournament.  Due to a dinner
appointment, I could only attend the kick-
of f  ce remony of  the  Dis t r i c t  Soccer
Tournament ,  which was  an  event  o f
fellowship and excitement.

The District Interact Conference of the 37th
Joint Interact Council was held at the La Salle
College.  It was attended by approximately
200 Interactors, in addition to Rotarians.
Among them were PDG Joseph Lee, DGE
Gloria Chan, DGN Jones Wong, PP Vincent
Ng, PP Kenneth Chow, President Grace Yen
and myself.  Programs were well arranged,
while meaningful sessions with appropriate
speakers being organized.  All these were
done by high school students, who have

Lam, JP, Director of Social Welfare, HKSAR,
was the Guest of Honour.  It was a good
opportunity to enhance Rotary's public
image not only among the students, but also
among their parents.  In the evening, I
attended a prize presentation of the District
Tennis Tournament.

The Rotary Youth Leadership Award was
held at Pak Tam Chung, Saigon on 22-24
February.  About 100 youths were trained
for three days in the camp.  Besides training,
they  a l so  en joyed  f e l lowship  among

definitely shown MANKIND IS OUR
BUSINESS.

A n o t h e r  t w o  R o t a r y  e v e n t s  w e r e
programmed on 2nd February.  A Smart
Living Youth Forum was held in the morning
a t  the  Hong  Kong  Convent ion  and
Exhibition Centre. The Forum was organized
by Rotary International District 3450 and
the Hong Kong Youth Institute.  Mrs. Carrie
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D G  J o h n s o n
made the Kick-off
Ceremony of the
District Soccer
Tournament.
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DG Johnson attanding the 1st Foundation Alumni Fellowship Dinner.
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themselves.  While attending the closing
ceremony on Sunday, I found every rylarian
was in good mood, high spirit, proud of
being trained to be future leaders.  One of
the female rylarians,  N. Uyanga,  was
sponso red  by  the  Rota r ac t  C lub  o f
Ulaanbaatar.  In addition to receiving good
training and enjoying fellowship, she has
become the first rylarian of Mongolia.  The
camp was absolutely successful because of
excellent venue, super training leaders and
proper planning.  I am sure the training has
benefited these enthusiastic and energetic
youths, hoping that they will reward back to
Rotary by becoming members of  this
international organization.

The District Team Training Seminar was held
on 23rd February.  The event coincidentally
took place on the 97th birthday of Rotary
International.  It was pleasant to note that about
ten Regal presidents have been appointed
incoming district officers by District Governor-
Elect Gloria.  A number of incoming officers
are current officers.  It was a surprise to see a
past president from the Rotary Club of
Ulaanbaatar, Mongolia, Ch. Ganbold, who is

my Special Representative to the Rotary Club
of Khuree as well as the incoming Assistant
Governor for Area 9.  He told me that the only
reason for coming to Hong Kong is for the
training of assistant governors.  The fact shows
that a dedicated Rotarian will keep his or her
commitment, not to miss a mandatory training
because MANKIND IS OUR BUSINESS.

The week in which 13 March falls has been
designated as the Rotaract Week.  Rotaract
clubs emphasize the importance of individual
responsibility as the basis of personal success
and community involvement.  Each club is
required to complete at least two major
service each year, one to serve the community
and the other to promote international
understanding.  A Rotaract club can exist
only when continuously sponsored, guided
and advised by a Rotary club.  To celebrate
the World Rotaract Week 2002, the District
Rotaract Committee is going to organise a
Sports Day called ROlympic on Sunday,
10th March 2002 at the Shatin Sports
Ground.

The 42nd District Conference of District 3450

Thoughts of the Governor Elect

A remarkable experience from Anaheim, USA-
at  the Internat ional  Assembly where
Governors-elect and their spouses from all over
the world get their training and get to know as
many counterparts as possible from 162
countries. That was some stunning interaction
among people with hearts and enthusiasm to
serve mankind, beyond the boundaries of race,
religion, gender and political ideologies.  It was
almost liked a dream-like state of utopia- that
these people from such different background
congregate to share, to learn and to strategize
for the betterment of humanity.

Yes, indeed as some of our Past District
Governors told me, I would make life-long
friends as we all shared a most unique and
cherished week there. I left the Assembly feeling
a million dollars and more, richer in every
sense, brimming with ideas and dreams to share
with my dear Rotarians in my own District,
and the possibilities of the unthinkable....

The leader of the Assembly was of course the
incoming Rotary International President-elect,
Bhichai Rattakul. With very different style from
the present RI President Richard King, he
conveyed his beliefs and hopes for Rotary in an
equally inspiring way. As he was delivering his
speech on the theme of 2002-2003 "Sow the
Seeds of Love", our emotions flowed on from
feeling extremely proud of the organization and
being a part of it, to the moved sentiment of
enabling a change for the better in so many
people's lives, to the enormity of the bulk of work
waiting for us, Rotarians, to tackle and the
ultimate strong wish and belief to go out and
continue working on what we believe in.  I have
never witnessed so many grown men and women
wiping tears from their faces, moved and being
motivated at the same time.

Five days after my return, the District Team
Training Seminar Chairman, PP Dr. PC Fong of
RC of Peninsula South and his very capable

�� !"#$

committee, under the guidance and planning of
our District trainer, PDG Y K Cheng, together
with the other training leaders, conducted the
seminar for all the Assistant Governors, District
Secretaries, all the District Committee Chairmen
and Sub-committee Chairmen, as stipulated by
the RI as mandatory. Feedback from the
participants considered this as something precious
and enjoyable to learn and share with other
District leaders.

Now the training/learning cycle has started---
these leaders are going to share and impart their
knowledge and experience at the Presidents-
elect Training Seminar on 9 March and the
District Assembly on 20 April, all for the
preparation of future leadership... and the torch
of Rotary is carried on...for almost a hundred
years now!

From the Governor-elect,
Gloria Chan

will be on 16-17 March. Up to the end of
February, there is a total of 391 registrants.
Another 80 participants are required to reach
the target set by the Conference Organising
Committee. In fact, Chairman Kenneth began
organizing this conference since May 2001.  He
has called many formal and informal meetings,
sending out numerous emails to Regal
Presidents, Assistant Governors, District
Secretaries regarding the conference, arranging
pre-conference Golf Day and Cruise Event.  PP
Kenneth also made promotion in person at
Joint Presidents' Meetings, etc.  He has fully
utilized every opportunity to promote the
conference, which I am sure will be one of the
best conferences ever held by District 3450.
After all, we need the support from all
Rotarians.  You may be glad to learn that several
Rotarians from Mongolia will attend the
conference.  Fellow Rotarians, come to show
your appreciation to the marvellous job done
by the Conference Organising Committee, and
also to show MANKIND IS OUR BUSINESS.

Talk to you again.

Johnson Chu
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I am pleased to announce that Rotary
Internat ional  has  approved the
application for membership of a new
club.  The Rotary Club of Khuree in
Ulaanbaatar, Mongolia is now officially
admitted to membership of Rotary
International on 27 February 2002,
becoming the 50th club of R.I. District

A New Club is Born in District 3450!
The Rotary Club of Khuree

PQRM�� !"# J�� !"#$�� !"
3450 with 34 charter members.  Some
information are as follows:

President: J. Oyungerel
Secretary: T. Tsogtbaatar
Meeting Venue: Mona Lisa Caf.
Meeting Day: Thursdays 6:30p.m.

I am grateful to thank all those Rotarians
who have contributed to the successful
charter of this new club in Mongolia.
You have all ensured MANKIND IS
OUR BUSINESS.  A Charter Night will
be held in late May 2002 on a date to be
arranged.

DG Johnson Chu
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The 37th Annual District Interact Conference
was held on the 26th of January 2002 (Sunday)
at La Salle College. The aim of the Conference
was to mark the completion of the work of the
previous year Joint Interact Council (JIC) and
Interact Presidents, also to inaugurate this year's
37th JIC and Interact Presidents. We were
pleasured to have invited DG
Johnson Chu, DGE Gloria Chan,
DGN Jones Wong, New Generation
Coordinator PDG Joseph Lee,
DICC Vincent Ng, DDICC Grace
Yen, Rotarian Dominic Ko, Rotary
District Conference Chairman PP
Kenneth Chow as our guests.
To g e t h e r  w i t h  a r o u n d  1 7 0
Interactors, the attendance of the
Conference reached almost 200.

The Conference began with an
opening speech by DG Johnson
Chu, followed by the address of
PDG Joseph Lee, DICC Vincent Ng
a n d  I P D I R  Ia n  Wo n g .  T h e
Conference continued with an Inauguration and
Prize Presentation Ceremony. This ceremony
provided recognition to the tremendous effort
and prominent achievements of 00-01 JIC and
Interact Presidents.  After the inauguration,
certificates and pins were presented to all Best
Interactors, showing the gratitude towards their
active participation in the previous academic year
by the newly formed JIC and Presidents.

This year we were greatly honored to have invited
Mr. Lee Hing Fai, JP Deputy Director of

Education Department as our keynote speaker.
Mr. Lee gave a speech regarding the direction of
education in the future and also the importance
of extra-curricular activities such as services to
teenagers and the community. The speech was
inspirat ional  and encouraging.  Utmost
appreciation was shown to Mr. Lee by a

resounding applause and a speech of thanks by
District Interact Conference Chairperson Bonny
Tam. The Opening Ceremony ended with DIR
Charles Hui leading all guests and Interactors
singing the Interact Song.

After the Opening Ceremony four workshops
were prepared for all guests and Interactors. Guest
Speakers from different sectors of the society were
invited, including Ms. Ho Kim Fai, Executive
Director of Hong Kong Sports Association for
the Mentally Handicapped, giving a seminar on

Sportsmanship. Dr. Winton Au Wing Tung,
Professor of the Dept. of Psychology of Chinese
University, lecturing about Psychology and
Youth. DGN Jones Wong discussing on Rotary
Service and Social Worker Mr. Daniel Cheng
Yuen Ho, giving a speech regarding Youth Service.
The workshops lasted for an hour; many

Interactors had shown great enthusiasm
and raised many questions in the
afterwards Group Discussion Session.
After the workshops, moving a step
outside the lecture halls were the Board
Exhibition, displaying descriptions of
activities from various member schools.
All together 15 boards were demonstrated,
refreshments were also served after the
exh ib i t ion .  Fina l l y,  the  Di s t r i c t
Conference ended at 13:30 successfully.

Without all the tremendous support from
our advisors and Interact helpers, the
District Interact Conference could never
have been so successful. Therefore on
behalf of the 37th Joint Interact Council,

I would like to show my utmost appreciation to
DICC Vincent Ng, DDICC Grace Yen, Rotarian
Dominic Ko for their invaluable guidance and
advice. I would also like to give thanks to all
sponsors for their generous support. In addition,
I would like to further thank all Interactors and
helpers in the District Conference, for their
precious effort and help.

Charles Hui
District Interact Representative 01-02

37th District Interact Conference
�� !"#$%&'(&)

26.01.2002

Track of Governor
�� !

�� !"#$%&'%()*+,-./0

DG Johnson speaking at the Opening Ceremony of
a community service project of RC of Shatin.
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DG Johnson at the Charity
Premiere co-organised by
R C  o f  K i n g s p a r k
Hongkong and RC of
Kowloon Northwest.

�� !"#$%&'()*
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PDG Joseph present ing a
certificate of recognition to DG
Johnson at the Charity Premiere.

�� !"#$%&'() NIMMM �

�� DG attending the 1000th Meeting
of RC of Kowloon Northwest.
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DG Johnson with 2 new
members of  RC of
Peninsula and Acting
President Thomas.
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Rotary Youth Leadership Award (RYLA)
�� !"#$%&'

The RYLA Organizing Committee, which was headed
by Chairman PP Dr. Charles Cheng and Youth
Generation Co-ordinator PDG Joseph Lee as well as
Advisors PP Herbert Lau, DGN Jones Wong, PP Louis
Thomas and Host Club President Ramesh Chugani,
met on a regular basis to give shape to a perfectly
organized RYLA 2001-2002 Camp.

The RYLA 2001-2002 theme, which was chosen
to go along with The RI theme of "Mankind is our
Business", was "Youth is our Business" and the three-
stage programme was well planned.

The First Stage - a fundamental Leadership
Orientation Seminar entitled "Leadership in the
21st Century" - was held at the Tower Club on 15th
December 2001 (Saturday) to introduce the aims
and targets of the RYLA programme.  Our guest
speaker was Dr. Howard Cheng from the
Department of Social Sciences, Hong Kong
Polytechnic University, whose presentation was
entitled "How Young People Can Nurture
Leadership Potential in the New Century"

The Second Stage of the programme was a 3-day,
2-night camp held from 22nd - 24th February 2002
at Adventure Corp.  The 3-day programme had been
very well planned, with action training and
interaction between groups and individuals,

On Day 1, the 39 male and 68 female trainees, together
with the 14 volunteers, were picked up by three buses
which took us to High Island Training Camp in Sai
Kung in time for our scheduled start of 10.30 am.  After
the welcoming address and RYLA flag hoisting
ceremony (which was held every morning), 4 teams
were formed, dormitories were allocated and everyone
participated in ice-breaking games.

The Training exercises began in earnest after lunch
with Training Circuit A (Parts I & II).  Since the
group was large, it was divided into 2 sections
alternating between The Elementary Map Reading/
Orienteering Exercise and the Radio Voice
Procedures and exercise.  There was no doubt that
trainers and volunteers alike enjoyed taking part in
these exercises.

After an early dinner, there was a night walk followed
by a debriefing and review of the day's activities.
The first day at Camp had been so full of activities
that everyone was quite tired, but happy.

Day 2 began early with a 6.00am Reveille rousing
us for the RYLA flag hoisting ceremony and a
sightseeing trip to East Sea Coffer Dam, High Island
Reservoir, where a "Stretcher" Race was held before
heading back to Camp for breakfast and the start of
Training Circuit B (Part 1) at 9.00am.

Teams rotated around 4 "stands" - Rock Climbing/
Abseiling; Command Tasks; Drill Practice; and an
Introduction to the Obstacle Course - each of which
lasted 1 hour.

After lunch, Training Circuit B (Part 11) continued,
followed by preparation for the field training and
departure at 5.00pm for the field training area where
team bases were set up and dinner prepared.   That
evening they camped outside and since they had to
be up early the following morning, probably only
slept for about 2 hours.

Day 3 - the teams were collected at   7.00am and were
debriefed on the field training prior to breakfast, after

which there were potted sports and an inter-team
obstacle course competition.  It was obvious through
these games, that they learned quite a lot about leadership
skills and getting along with other team members.

We were joined during the day, by Rotary District
officials who watched the competitions and were
very interested to see that the Campsite was the ideal
location for such training.  The camp ended with
an evaluation and closing address.  It was evidents
from the comments were heard from the Rylarians,
that the RYLA camp was quite a success and that
they wished that the camp would not end just yet.

During the camp, Rylarians had been asked to
choose one leader per team and at the end of the
day, each team submitted their leader's name.  We
had a short discussion with the team leaders as to
what would be their next project in order to qualify
to win the best Rylarian award and attend the R.I.
Convention in Barcelona in June.

The Third Stage of RYLA 2001-2002 will take place
at Tower Club on 4th May 2002 at 3.00 pm.

Ramesh Chugani, Host Club President
Rotary Club of Kowloon North

1st Stage 15.12.2001 2nd Stage 22-24.2.2002 3rd Stage 4.5.2002
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Announcement of Rotary Events �� !"#
a~íÉ ��=qáãÉ�� bîÉåíë=�� ! sÉåìÉ=��

2002/3/9(Sat.) PETS Jocky Club, Shan Kwong Road
�� !"#$% �� !"

2002/3/16(Sat.) - 17(Sun.) District Conference Kowloon Shangri-La Hotel
�� ! �� !"#$%

2002/3/22(Fri.) - 24(Sun.) Presidential Conference Grand Hotel, Taipei, Taiwan
�� !"#$% ��� !"#$

2002/4/20(Sat.) District Assembly Kowloon Shangri-la Hotel
�� !"# �� !"#$%

2002/6/23(Sun.) - 26(Wed.) International 93th Annual Convention Barcelona, Spain
� VP�� !" �� !"#$

2002/7/4(Thu.) District Installation HK Convention & Exhibition Ctr.
�� ! �� !"#$%

Upcoming District Sports Events �� !"#$%
a~íÉ �� bîÉåíë�� ! eçëí=`äìÄë�� 
2002/3/3 Badminton Tournament  �� !"# Peninsula South  �� 
2002/4/4 Golf Tournament  �� !"#$ Macau  ��

2002/4/28 Singing/Karaoke/ Dancing Contest  �� L �� lhL�� ! Admiralty  ��

2002/5 Basketball Tournament  �� !" Tolo Harbour  �� 
2002/6 Table Tennis Tournament  �� !"# Tsimshatsui East  �� !

For Enquires: IPP Ada Cheng Tel: 2526 2013

In order to promote a positive IMAGE OF ROTARY in the community,
the Rotary Club of Macau proposed a joint project with the participation
of all the Clubs in Macau, to donate blood to the Macau Blood Transfusion
Center.
Therefore, the Rotary Club of Macau, the Rotary Club of Hou Kuong,
the Rotary Club of Macau Central, the Rotary Club of Guia and the
Rotary Club of Macau Islands joined efforts to organize the ROTARY
BLOOD DONATION DAY, which was held on Sunday, 13th January,
at the LEAL SENADO SQUARE.  Rotarian Fatima Ferreira was appointed
Chairperson for this project and DS Domingos Chang and Synthia Chan
were Masters of Ceremony.
District Governor Johnson Chu officiated the opening ceremony, together
with Dr. Lei Chin Ion, Deputy Director of Macau Health Services and
Dra. Hoi Peng, Director of Macau Blood Transfusion Center.  Also present
was AG Luis Lui and the Presidents of five Rotary Clubs.
There were many performances by artists from Macau and Hong Kong
and the shows were good enough to attract a large audience.
It was a great success, with a total of 110 people registered for blood
donation!  Of this, 88 actually did donate their blood but the remaining
22 could not, either because of anemia or underweight.
The Director of Transfusion Center was so happily surprised with such a
good response that she suggested us to do this again next year.
The media gave us a very good coverage, as this event was in the Chinese
and Portuguese papers in very detailed articles with photos, and also in
the TV news, in both channels.

President Alfredo Ritchie,
Rotary Club of Macau

ROTARY BLOOD DONATION DAY

�� !"

Dear Regal Presidents,

Since the District Governor's Special Award is introduced, only the following

17 clubs have sent in their reports:

R.C. OF HONG KONG 141 points ( up to NOV. 26, 2001)

R.C. OF HONG KONG HARBOUR 95 points ( up to NOV. 10, 2001)

R.C. OF HONG KONG ISLAND EAST 191 points ( up to NOV. 13, 2001)

R.C. OF VICTORIA 196 points ( up to SEP. 30, 2001)

R.C. OF CITY NORTHWEST H.K 118 points ( up to NOV. 19, 2001)

R.C. OF HONG KONG ISLAND WEST 215 points ( up to SEP. 30, 2001)

R.C. OF HONG KONG NORTHWEST 154 points ( up to NOV. 19, 2001)

R.C. OF MID-LEVEL 207 points ( up to NOV. 5, 2001)

R.C OF THE PEAK 72 points ( up to NOV. 19, 2001)

R.C. OF TAIPO 222 points ( up to JAN. 30, 2002)

R.C. OF TOLO HARBOUR 592 points ( up to JAN. 2, 2002)

R.C. OF KOWLOON NORTH 447 points ( up to JAN. 16, 2002)

R.C. OF PENINSULA SOUTH 171 points ( up to SEP. 11, 2001)

R.C. OF KOWLOON NORTHWEST 66 points ( up to SEP. 13, 2001)

R.C. OF KINGSPARK HONG KONG 253 points ( up to SEP. 30, 2001)

R.C. OF PENINUSLA SUNRISE 59 points ( up to NOV. 16, 2001)

R.C. OF QUEENSWAY 120 points ( up to JAN. 22, 2002)

Therefore, I would like to urge you again to submit your reports to me if you

want to get a citation certificate from our DG Johnson Chu and win a FREE

air ticket to RI convention in Barcelona in June.  Please do not miss the

opportunity to show your support to our district.  It is never too late for the

32 outstanding clubs to send in their reports with update details before the

deadline of 31 MAY, 2002.  Thank you!

DS Jones Wong

DISTRICT GOVERNOR’s SP ECIAL AWARD

�� !"# 13. 01 . 2002



7

Volume 42 Issue 9 March 2002Rotary International District 3450

RI Distr ict 3450 - Membership Attendance Report January 2002

Area Rotary Club of 1-Jan-02 31-Jan-02 Change Meetings Nov-01 Dec-01 Jan-02 District Rank District Rank Average %
This Rotary YearJan-02AttendanceJan-02Membership

�� ! 3450�� 2002� 1�� !"#$
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The "Smart Living" Youth Forum cum Anti-drugs Video
Competition, Prize Presentation Ceremony was successfully
held on Saturday, 2 February 2002 at the Hong Kong
Convention and Exhibition Centre.  We were honored to
have Mrs. Carrie Lam, JP, Director of Social Welfare,
HKSAR to be the Guest of Honour and give a speech
regarding the drug abuse situation in Hong Kong. There
was an audience of about 400 people, including students,
Rotarians, Rotaractors and the press.

These two events were organized by our District 3450 and
the Hong Kong Youth Institute, and co-organized by the
Action Committee Against Narcotics, the Department of
Social Work, The Chinese University of Hong Kong and
the Barnabas Charitable Service Association.  The
Organizing Committee of these two events, headed by the
Co-chairman Mr. Monty Loh and PP Parry Poon, with
Youth Generation Co-ordinator PDG Joseph Lee, PP
Robert Kong, PP Alice Liu, PP Didi Yip and Mr. Walter
Lee met on a regular basis to work out the proceedings.

The Forum started at 9:00 in the morning was divided
into two sessions: "Conversation Session" and "Discussion
Session". In the Conversation Session, four ex-drug users
from Barnabas Charitable Service Association were invited
to share their experience. They gave the message in a song
and a short drama, touching the hearts of the young
audience.

In the Discussion Session, Prof. Daniel Shek of the

Department of Social Work, CUHK, was
invited as the moderator. The panelist
included Prof. Lee Shiu-hung, SBS, JP,
Chairman of Action Committee Against
Narcotics; Mr. Chan Shun-chi, Peter,
Outstanding Young Person of Hong Kong,
1987; Mr. Shiu Yau-hung, Chinese YMCA
of Hong Kong Shau Kei Wan / Chai Wan
Outreaching Social Work Team Leader; and
Mr. Wong Wing-fai, Samuel, Outstanding
Anti-drug Worker (Gold Award). The topic
for discussion was the psychological aspect

2002.  The 5 finalist videos were shown in the Youth Forum
and the audience voted for the winners. The results are as
follows:

Champion
- St. Mart's School ?NOP�� ?

1st Runner Up
- Shatin Pentecostal Lam Hon Kwong Secondary School
?�� !" #$ %&' ?

2nd Runner Up
- Holm Glad College ?�� ! ?

Meritorious Award
- IVE (Kwun Tong) "Reflection"
J=�� !"#$ ?�� ! ?

Best Award in Creativity
- Shatin Pentecostal Lam Hon Kwong Secondary  School
?�� !" #$ %&' ?

The two events ran smoothly and gained wide support.  It
is hoped that more people in society, especially the youths,
know the evils of drugs and live a smart life.

PP Parry Poon, Chairman,
District Youth Forum Committee
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"Smart Living" Youth Forum cum Anti-drugs Video Competition
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of drug abuse among youths. Some of the points they raised
were as follows:

1. The major reason for using drugs was peer-group
pressure. The most dangerous age for using drugs was
during their secondary school days.  Most of the people
would not use drugs after their teens.

2. For preventive measures, education and concern of
parents were the two best ways to reduce drug abuse.

3. Not only the Government and the anti-drug
organizations, but also the love and care of their families
was most effective in helping the young abusers quit
the habit for good.

4. Partnership between the Government and Non-
governmental Organizations is important to facilitate
total commitment of society in beating drugs.

Another activity in this project was the Anti-drugs Video
Competition. The aim of this competition was to encourage
the creativity of youths and to present the anti-drugs concept
in an attractive way.  The activity started to call for
applications in October last year.  By
the deadline of 10 November, 2001,
we received about 90 applications. After
assessing their scripts on 5 December,
2001,   23 teams were selected to
produce their videos.

The panel of 7 judges including Ms.
C o n n i e  L a m ,  Di r e c t o r  o f
Communication and Development;
the Art Centre, Dr. Tam Wing Kun,
Chairman of the Sub-committee of
Drug Abuse, the Action Committee
Against Narcotics; Mr. Charles Wang,
Executive Director, the Salem Film
(Hong Kong) Co. Limited; Mr. Ko Tin
Lung, Art Director, the Chung Ying
Theatre Company; Mr. Lam Chiu
Wing, Columnist and Artist; Mr. Lai
Man Cheuk, PR Director, ATV; and
PP Jackie Tam, selected 5 finalists in
the judge meeting held on 23 January


